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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

6.2.14

Chinese New Year

Yesterday we celebrated Chinese New Year – the Year of the Horse. The children enjoyed a Chinese school lunch of Chicken Chop Suey or Egg Fu Young. Various Chinese activities were enjoyed – making fans, Chinese trees, dragons, hobby horses and lanterns, and learning about the history of the Chinese New Year.   
Mrs Womersley did an assembly when the children heard about the different animal years and the characteristics of being born under a certain horoscope sign.

Internet Safety Week

Next week is our Internet Safety Week when our slogan will be “Let`s create a better internet together”. We shall be having a special assembly and lessons when we shall be discussing with the children internet useage and how to make the children as safe as possible. 

With this is mind, attached to this newsletter is a questionnaire which we would appreciate you completing and returning to school before we finish for the half term break next Friday. We shall be reviewing the internet safety agreement and sending this home with the children next week.
School Visits/Visitors

Thank you to the majority of parents in FS and KS1 who have sent £3 towards our “ZooLab” visitors next week. We would very much appreciate a contribution if you have not already done so, as school is subsidising the visit to keep costs low.

A letter was sent to parents of Years 5 and 6 earlier this week concerning a visit to “Blue Planet” Aquarium in Chester planned for late February. Again, please return the slips this week. 

We subsidise every visit we make, and we are aware that the contribution we ask for has risen, mainly due to transport costs. Our visits and visitors cannot happen without the support of all parents, and we appreciate the help we receive.
Golden Book
Congratulations to our “Golden Book” children this week:

Class 1 Martha Ollerton and George Baker

Class 2 Albie Robertshaw and Esther Atkinson
Class 3 Grace Godley and Oliver Gibson

Class 4 Oliver England and Steven Taylor
Sainsbury`s Vouchers

Sainsbury`s are again giving out vouchers for schools to collect and save towards sports equipment. We always have a wonderful response from parents, grandparents, friends and the village community and we hope that this can be repeated this year. There is a collecting box in the KS2 corridor. 

Sportsdesk
Well done to our KS1 Multiskills team - Daniel Barclay, Frances Cocker, Melissa Fox, Lucas Peele, Madeleine Care, James Gibson, Jimmie Lunn, Emily Clarke, Frankie Jones, Peter Maher and Wilf Stokes- who played excellently at Horbury Academy last Thursday. They worked brilliantly together, and we are very proud of them all. 

Tonight our Year 5/6 “Wake Up, Shake Up” team are competing, again at Horbury, and we wish them the best of luck. We will let you know how they performed next week.

We have been asked by West Bretton Cricket Club to let you know that they are wishing to start an under 9`s team for boys and girls. They hope to start indoor coaching before April if there is enough interest.  If any year 3 or 4 children would like further details please contact Ian Naylor on 07748182460.
Print Workshop

As mentioned in last week`s newsletter, our KS2 children will be having a print workshop next week with a visiting artist. This will be during Tuesday and Wednesday, and children will need a big, old T shirt or men`s shirt to cover their clothing. 

After School Clubs

Mrs Stakes and Miss Fletcher have decided to run an extra session of the Wednesday netball club next week. 
Our Dance club is now finished and tomorrow is the last Multisports club. We hope to run both these clubs again after the break, and fliers will be sent with children as usual.

And finally   …………

Please join our Foundation Stage children for their assembly on Friday next week, 14th February shortly after 9.00 a.m. 

We finish for the half term break at the usual time of 3.30 p.m. on that day and return to school on Tuesday 25th February. 
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